## MAINE WOODTURNERS

## Newsletter

September 2014

**September 17, 2014** 

### **Clete Boothby**

Clete will demonstrate getting back to basics and helping people new to turning.

His focus will be:

Sharpening - tool control - finishing with CA glue

working with acrylics - using the micro mesh sanding system.

Clete is a member of the AAW and was a member of Central Connecticut Woodturners until he moved back to Maine a couple of years ago. You can see some of his work at:

http://www.onewoodpieceatatime.com/

#### President's message.

The summer is coming to an end, fall is fast approaching and that means cooler temperatures, more turning time and a restart of our monthly demonstratings at Erskine Academy in South China.

Some of our members have asked for more "back to basics" demos, so I am hoping that the September demo will be a step in that direction. If anyone has ideas of any subject they would like to see, or want to do a demo, please contact me.

We are still in need of a Vice-President!!!!! In order for the group to continue to function and survive, we need people to step up and volunteer!

Happy and Safe turning

Brian

### **Safety note:**

Fine particles from a grinder and wood dust are harmful to your respiratory system. Use a dust mask, air filtration helmet, proper ventilation, dust collection system or a combination of these to deal with this serious issue. Be especially mindful of dust from many exotic woods, spalted woods or any wood from which you notice a skin or respiratory reaction.

\*

# **JUNE Show & Tell**



Dick Kelly















